SPECIAL SENATE MEETING: OPEN FORUM
The NAU faculty senate convened in a special session at 3:04 p.m., on February 12th, 2007, to provide a forum for discussion of the administration's plans to dissolve the Consortium of Professional Schools and reorganize its component schools in response the state's Allied Health Initiative.  The session was open to all concerned members of the NAU community, including faculty, staff, administration and students.

Senate President Yowell opened the forum with an invitation to all present to present their spoken comments about the proposed structural changes at the podium.  She asked that speakers try to limit their comments to 3 minutes, but added that anyone who needed extra time would have it.  President Yowell began with comments that the Senate had received input from various faculty members, including written resolutions from the Schools of Nursing, Forestry and Health Professions. The signed resolutions were posted on the Faculty Senate web site.  She read the text of one the posted resolutions since they were all very similar.
Next a Senator read a new resolution from The School of  Forestry which called for a moratorium on organizational changes until after the NCA accreditation site visit (fall, 2007) and after a blue ribbon panel could consider the proper course.

A member of the HRM faculty then took the podium and commented that Hotel and Restaurant management was as much of a growth industry as was health professions in the state, and that HRM faculty members oppose any changes that would inhibit that growth.  Specifically, HRM faculty members want a free-standing school with control over its budget and program planning.  HRM faculty members do not oppose joining CBA if these conditions are met.  HRM faculty members also expressed support for growth in the state's health professions and in NAU's positive responses to these changes.  Another HRM faculty member commented that the proposed 30-day time-frame is too short for meaningful discussion of alternatives.
A nursing faculty member took the podium and expressed her desire that the initiatives created by associations within the schools of the consortium continue.

A health professions faculty member fully supported the allied health initiative and discussed the matter of a name for the new health professions and nursing college.  She felt Nursing should remain a School in stature, but didn't feel that the other units of Health Professions should necessarily be raised to School stature.

Two students from ASNAU made their feelings known. One reported having interviewed several students in HRM. HRM students were worried that HRM would loose its national distinction as an excellent program and also that it might loose its national accreditation.  The student feared that HRM would become more oriented to a business model moving away from its present orientation as a customer service professional program.  Further, HRM students reportedly feared a loss of focus areas, quality of teaching style, particularly in team-teaching, and a decrease in the quality of visiting lecturers as a result of the proposed move to CBA.  Forestry students were reported to fear that their program would become too science oriented, with a loss in the art of forestry.
At this point, a faculty member from HRM expressed her distrust of President Haeger and her disappointment with his university leadership record.  Another faculty member rose and wanted to know if this was a "…Done-Deal."

At 3:50, President Haeger rose and responded to some of the previous comments and concerns.  He noted that the role of a university president is to provide leadership to the university, and that the proposed changes were not a "Done-Deal."  President Haeger wanted to focus on gain, not loss, but noted that he could not control the pace of the changes in the public health professions and biosciences agenda.  "Either we're in or we're out," Haeger said, but added that he would not want to hurt Forestry or HRM in the process.

President Haeger asserted that he was willing to test other ideas.  Regarding keeping The Consortium as it is, Haeger said such a structure might discourage the best qualified CEO's to apply for the position of leading a new Health Professions unit if it were not at least a dean's position in a free standing college.  

President Haeger said he has never seen so much money put on the table for a new program as is the case for the present biomedicine initiative.  He said another reason to break up The Consortium was that with all the resources put into the Health Professions programs and their anticipated growth from 70 to 100 lines, they would dominate a combined unit, making the Schools of HRM and Forestry suffer as a result.
President Haeger went on to comment that the proposed thirty-day time limit for conversation about reorganization was necessitated by the need to process input at all levels of the university before going to ABOR with a concrete plan.

Provost Grobsmith then took the podium.  She recalled that the plan to move Forestry to CENS and HRM to CBS was not a new one, and that it had been discussed as part of the last reorganization.  She commented that some organizational groupings were arbitrary, such as occurred with the separation of Art and Art History.  She further asserted that the present reorganization proposal would not hurt the statures or accreditation of either Forestry or HRM, as evinced by the successes of programs currently within CENS, even in the aftermath of much faculty consternation before formation of that unit.
A Forestry faculty member rose to the podium and asked if the money was really "on the table," and reported that HRM lost money from its budget as a result of the last reorganization.  He also wanted President Haeger to promise to sign the list of conditions for reorganization prepared by former Dean Patton.  That faculty member could not remember all the conditions, but it dealt with the administration guaranteeing the affected Consortium Schools would not lose lines, or have their budgets cuts for a period of years.
President Haeger responded that the former Dean Patton's list of conditions covered matters such as return of personnel lines and autonomy of budget decisions.  He said that the money was still on the table, including 2 million dollars per year for five years of TRIF funds (later said to be divided into one million for health care programs and one million for statewide programs) and four million of base budget.  Those funds were to be augmented by tuition monies.
A member of the senate executive board expressed concern that the money would dry up after five years.  President Haeger said there were no guarantees, but that he felt as confident about these funds as he did about those for the new research building.  He added that he would like to have more time to consider reorganization, but that NCA accreditation was imminent, and he wanted this process to be completed before the site visit.  He again asserted that advertising a "Director's" position, as opposed to a "Dean's" position, would not attract the kind of CEO applicants the university needed to lead the allied health programs forward.

Another faculty member rose and commented that in terms of population, Arizona is the fastest growing state, and that NAU needed to grow with it. Why not expand schools into colleges and departments into schools?  President Haeger responded that NAU would grow as long as enrollment trends were stable and growing.

Another faculty member suggested a "Provost of Health," to maximize the effectiveness of all the health related programs on campus.  He noted that the role of the provost is to focus the full range of a university's capabilities on a particular issue or matter at hand, such as health.
Senate President Yowell then addressed the meeting.  She said the next step was to discuss the proposal at the upcoming full senate meeting, next Monday, February 19th, 2007.  Senate meetings are open, she added, and faculty members who cannot attend, but who have input to provide, can forward that input through their senators. Meeting was adjourned at 5:03 PM
Notes prepared by William Culbertson, Interim Senate Secretary 

